Delta-Sierra Chapter, California Dressage Society

Minutes of the Meeting: June 2, 2013

The meeting was called to order at 1:30 pm on June 2, 2013 at Flying R Ranch in Sonora Ca.  The meeting was preceded by a competition clinic featuring David Ventura as clinician; a lunch and an informative lecture by the clinician.

Members present:  Monica Fay, Greg Harper, Sally Rucker, Brenda Gillarde, David Ventura, Gina Barr and Marilyn Rickman.

Treasurer:  After some welcoming remarks, Monica Fay presented some information about the current budget balance:  there is approximately $1800 dollars in the account after the expenses for the day’s clinic are paid.  The competition clinic was anticipated to run at a slight loss, deliberately, so that the fee for participation could be low to encourage any interested members.

Secretary:  Devoted, long-time secretary, Joan Cinquini, has stepped down from the position.  Greg Harper agreed to assume duties on a temporary basis, “acting secretary” pending canvass for a successor.  Motion, 2nd, carried.

Chapter discussion(s):  Modest attendance at clinic was attributed to local minimum in availability of usual attendees.  Professionals present indicate an upward trend in horse sales, and particularly, lessons.  Members present did not see a huge need to change chapter focus, or close out chapter activities.  There was a consensus viz. continuing the kinds of events we have
, and using our available funds to support those activities.  The mission/goals of the chapter will be re-visited in a year, with an eye to participation, and satisfaction of participating members.

Proposals:  It was suggested that an evening ride or competition clinic would address the “heat gap” in the chapter activities schedule.  M. Rickman offered her facility, as the upper ring is lighted for evening or night riding.  It was also noted that western dressage is gaining momentum and is perhaps a way of introducing the discipline to new members.  Inclusion of western dressage and prix caprilli type classes in schooling shows was discussed.

A proposal was made to hold the next meeting and/or competition clinic in the third or fourth week of July.  Pending availability of site and clinician.

Meeting was adjourned.

Submitted by Greg Harper, acting secretary.

� The chapter currently holds 2-3 competition clinics, supports (via volunteers and participants) two unrated dressage schooling shows, holds 8 meetings per year, provides year end awards for members based on performance at schooling, or rated shows and/or volunteer hours, sponsors a horse/rider combination for attendance at Regional Adult Amateur Clinic and holds other educational and recreational activities as directed by active members.





